STRIVING FOR EXCELLENCE-
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WITH GOD

THIS HALF TERM WE ARE FOCUSING ON THE CHRISTIAN VALUE OF COMPASSION
NOVEMBER 2020 HEADTEACHER’S NEWSLETTER
Introduction 

I trust you all enjoyed a safe and relaxing half term break with your families. I am aware you have had a lot of written communications from me in recent weeks but I hope you find this newsletter helpful in keeping you up to date.
We are trying to keep parents/carers as informed and involved as possible and are continually updating our school website www.standrewsmethodistschool.co.uk, Seesaw and Twitter account. This can be found at Twitter@StMethodist. Your child’s class will add any exciting learning to these sites, so you can log on to see what they have been up to- you may be surprised! I also have a Headteacher blog where I can update you with items of interest. If you have any ideas or suggestions as to how we can improve communication further, please let us know.

Remote Learning

As you will be aware, we have extended our use of Seesaw greatly to support children’s learning at home. Seesaw is now being used to set and mark homework, communicate with parents/carers and provide remote learning in the event any children or bubbles have to isolate at home. The staff and governors have now written and approved a Remote Learning policy which explains exactly how school will provide this. Please note this is NOT for children who are absent due to sickness, or for any other reason other than self-isolation. Please familiarise yourself with the policy (available on the school website) so you are clear about expectations of children, parents and staff regarding this. If you need a paper copy, please contact the school office.
You will continue to receive half termly Home/School knowledge planners from your child’s teacher, outlining knowledge to be taught this half-term. I hope you find these to be interesting and useful, when supporting your child with homework. These can also be found on the school website. 
Staffing
We are delighted to welcome Mrs Morris to our team of teaching assistants. 

Uniform  
As the weather becomes colder please remember that trainers and boots e.g. Ugg Boots are NOT allowed in school, the correct footwear is black shoes. Children wearing incorrect footwear will be required to wear PE pumps in school. The only bags needed in school are reading folders and PE bags.
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Punctuality and Attendance
The staggered start times have worked as well as can be expected to avoid large numbers gathering at the start and end of school. Thank you so much for your patience and co-operation with this, it has made a huge difference. If parents/carers continue to adhere to the ‘Drop and Go’ system and wear face coverings whenever possible, we continue to reduce the risk of spreading the virus. 
Despite the staggered starts and restrictions about attending school if displaying symptoms of Covid-19, it is still vitally important that your child arrives for school at the specified time and attends regularly, when it is safe to do so. All teaching staff are working very hard to ensure all children progress and achieve their best, despite being away from school for a term. 
Medical Appointments

Can you please try, whenever possible, to request medical appointments e.g. dentist and doctors, after 3.30pm. This avoids children missing their learning by being taken out of school for appointments. 
Due to Covid-19 we are currently unable to meet with parents/carers in the school building. Should there be any matters of concern, regarding your child, you should first discuss these (over the telephone) with the class teacher or teaching assistant. They are the people who know your child best and who are aware of incidents that happen during the school day. Should you feel that your concerns have not been resolved, or if there is an urgent matter you need to discuss with me, I am happy to speak with you, at a convenient time that can be arranged via the office.

[image: image3.wmf]
School Meals

All children in Reception Class, Year 1 and Year 2 are entitled to a free school meal. I would encourage you to take full advantage of this. For parents/carers choosing to provide a healthy packed lunch, please note that large chocolate bars (e.g. Mars Bar) and sweets are not suitable items. A healthy drink e.g. water or carton of fresh fruit juice is fine. No nut products are allowed.
All children in school have access to fresh drinking water. Please note that children are not allowed any other drinks (e.g. fruit cordial) in water bottles.
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Parents’ Evening 

Due to lockdown restrictions, your parents’ evening appointment, with the class teacher will be conducted over the telephone. You will be given a time slot when you can expect the call. The dates for this are the 17th and 18th November. Please use this opportunity to speak with your child’s teacher to review their progress.
Christmas Events
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We have been making lots of plans to ensure that Christmas in school, although very different, will be just as magical and exciting for the children. I have outlined the proposed Christmas celebrations and dates below. 
Christmas Bauble Competition
The children are invited to make a bauble/decoration at home for their class Christmas tree. These can be sent in on 7th December for the class Christmas tree light switch on! The winning bauble in each class will receive a prize.
Christmas Craft Workshops
On 8th December the staff are running Christmas Craft Workshops for each bubble. The children will rotate around groups in the bubble and complete a selection of fun festive craft activities.
Carol Service

A simple carol service will be held online for the children on Friday 18th December. We are really sorry that parents and carers will be unable to join us for this tradition this year. 
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Christmas Lunch

The kitchen staff will be serving Christmas lunch on 15th December. If your child is on packed lunches, they have the option of buying a Christmas lunch. The office will be sending out forms to book and pay for the lunch in advance. Alternatively, you may wish to make your child’s packed lunch more festive by adding a cracker or mince pie.

Christmas Production

The children will be preparing a production of the nativity story, which will involve all classes. This will be filmed and shared with all our families on Seesaw and Twitter (unless you have previously indicated that you do not wish your child to be filmed).

Party Day

Party day will be on the 16th December for the infants (Nursery-Y2) and 17th December for KS2 children. Class teachers will send out further details nearer the time.

Christmas Movie Afternoon
As we can’t have a visiting pantomime this year, the children will be treated to a Christmas movie afternoon on 15th December.
I have also heard that Father Christmas has a few surprises in store, for our children, during December too!!
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Finally School breaks up for the Christmas holiday on 18th December at 3.20pm and starts back on Monday 4th January 2021.

Thank you for your continued support,
Mrs. A. Barker

Headteacher
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